Dear Parents and Guardians, 


Welcome to the 5th Grade! I am excited about our year together. We will be working on many interesting projects this year, and will certainly need your help to work as a team – parents, students, and teacher.  You can support the work that we are doing in the classroom by overseeing homework, encouraging nightly reading and reinforcing our classroom expectations. 

This year we will strive to foster a learning environment that encourages academic and personal growth for our young scholars. I hope to achieve this by creating a comfortable atmosphere in which students share their thoughts and actively participate in class. They will learn to advocate for themselves and their learning. 
On the first few days of school, students will work together to brainstorm expected behaviors and norms for the class in order to build a welcoming and collaborative environment.  Some suggested guidelines for classroom expectations:

1. Respect the rights, feelings and belongings of others.

2. Always follow directions the first time they are given.

3. Raise your hand to speak. 

4. Remain in your seat (unless permission is given).

5. Always be prepared to do your best!

There are also strict school policies concerning appropriate dress, appropriate language, and taking care of school property, which are all addressed in the student handbook.

Rewards/Consequences:

Students will be held to classroom and school wide expectations. Demonstration of PBIS norms will result in the opportunities for rewards and misbehaviors will result in consequences. The consequence will be in accordance of offense. 

First misbehavior: Warning, Reminder of expectation

Second misbehavior: Loss of 5 mins of recess 

Third misbehavior: Loss of recess or Lunch Detention

Fourth misbehavior: Phone Call or Note home requiring signature 

Homework

Students will receive homework throughout the week. The majority of the time it will be to complete assignments from the school day. If students work diligently throughout the day and complete their work, they will not have to take work home. Please check to make sure your child has completed the assignments given each night. 
Phone Calls/Emails Home
I will be in touch with parents throughout the school year. I would like to keep clear lines of communication in order to support students to be their best selves. You can reach me at: (203) 275-3735. This is our classroom phone number where you will be able to leave voicemails at throughout the school day. In case of an emergency, please call the Main Office at: (203) 576-7185.
Absences

If a child is absent from school a note of explanation must be written and brought to school when the child returns.
Make up work is due within the same amount of days he/she was absent. For example: if your child was absent for two days, he/she has two days to make up the missed work. Please let me know ahead of time if your child will be missing school for an extended amount of time. I will prepare work for him/her. 
Students are expected to be at school by 8:50. Arriving after 8:50 is marked as a tardy. Three late arrivals are the equivalent of one unexcused absence. 

Cell Phones

Students are not allowed to carry cell phones with them during the school day. Phones, and all electronics, must remain off and in the student’s backpack during the school day. Backpacks will be kept in the back of the classroom. Should an emergency occur, contact the main office to get in touch with the student. 
Uniforms

Thomas Hooker now requires that all students come to school dressed in a school uniform. Information is available in the office regarding articles of clothing that are acceptable under the uniform policy. Please be sure uniforms are neat and clean. 

Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns throughout the school year. You can reach me at: jvalles@bridgeportedu.net 
I look forward to a great school year!



Thank you, 




Ms. Jessica Valles 
